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Legionnaire’s disease 

As you are aware, the Society has been carrying out a thorough review of its ‘Risk’ and ‘Health and Safety’ policies. This is to bring it in line with directive’s set out by the Health and Safety Executive.

If a branch is providing transport for the use of people affected by Multiple Sclerosis, it is important to be aware of the recent findings in regard to Legionnaires disease.

It has come to the attention of the Society through the Health Protection Agency that there is a potential risk to all branches that own a Minibus, wheelchair carrying vehicle or van. This risk centres on the management of screen wash and the frequency at which it is changed. Without good husbandry, there is a risk that Legionnella bacteria could grow in the stagnant water of the windscreen wiper fluid reservoir.

Recommendations

All branches that own vehicles must ensure that screen wash is always placed in their vehicles rather than relying on water. The screen wash should be used in line with the manufacturer’s instructions.

Branches should also inform members they should take the same action with private vehicles. 
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